

AGENDA REPORT

Date:

June 28, 2016

To:

City Manager for Council Action

From:

Director of Public Works/City Engineer

Subject: Appointment of Candidate to the Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority Bicycle

and Pedestrian Advisory Committee

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority (VTA) Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) is comprised of one representative from each member agency, including the City of Santa Clara. The term for the City's current VTA BPAC representative, Dale Schouten, will expire on June 30, 2016. At the City's BPAC meeting in March, the committee took action to recommend that Committee member Pete MacKay be the City's representative at the VTA BPAC. Subsequent to that meeting, Committee member MacKay expressed that changing work commitments on his job would prevent him from attending the VTA BPAC meetings. At the June 23, 2016 meeting of the City's BPAC, the committee took action to recommend committee member Sarah Peters to the City Council to represent the City for a two year term on the VTA BPAC.

ADVANTAGES AND DISADVANTAGES OF ISSUE

Sarah's membership on both the City BPAC and VTA BPAC facilitates communication between the City and the other member agencies.

ECONOMIC/FISCAL IMPACT

There is no additional cost to the City other than staff time and expense.

RECOMMENDATION

That the Council appoint Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee member Sarah Peters to serve as the City's representative at the Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee for the two year term which ends on June 30, 2018.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer

Raieev Batra

Acting City Manager

Documents Related to this Report:

1) None